
Community 
News

>> colacotway.vic.gov.au @colacotwaysc@ColacOtwayShireCouncil (03) 5232 9400@ColacOtwaySC

Council’s Draft Budget 2023-24 and proposed fees and charges are 
now on exhibition, please see details with further information and how 
to make a submission on page 5.

Draft Budget 2023-24 and proposed fees and 
charges

The May Council meeting will be held on:
Date: Wednesday 24 May 2023
Time: 4pm
Venue: COPACC (95 – 97 Gellibrand Street, Colac)
Council meetings are open to the public and interested people are 
welcome to attend. The Council meeting will be livestreamed to the 
public via Council’s You Tube channel (search Colac Otway Shire 
Council at www.youtube.com). Copies of the agenda will be available 
Friday 19 May 2023 at www.colacotway.vic.gov.au

Council meeting

Council’s free immunisation sessions 
are held in Colac on the first Thursday 
and the third Monday of the month at 
COPACC and by appointment every 
Monday in Apollo Bay at the Kindergarten 
building located at the Apollo Bay P-12 
College site on Pengilley Avenue.
Upcoming immunisations sessions in Colac are:
Monday 15 May, 2.30pm – 4.30pm
Thursday 1 June, 10am – 11.30am
Council also has flu vaccine available for infants under five years 
of age and adults aged 65 and over. The flu vaccine for these age 
groups will be available at all Council immunisation sessions. 
People should not attend the session if they or their child is 
unwell. Immunisation is a simple, safe and effective way of 
protecting children against certain diseases. For enquiries please 
contact Colac Otway Shire Immunisation Unit on 5232 9429 or 
visit Council’s website for more information.

Immunisation

If you’re interested in working alongside 
your community, engaging in local 
projects and helping to make Colac 
Otway the great place it is, work with us! 
For current employment opportunities 
visit Council’s website. We’re currently 
recruiting:
•  Multipurpose Officer Parks & 

Gardens (closes 15/5/23)
•  Multipurpose Officer/Plant Operator 

(closes 16/5/23)
• Manager Port of Apollo Bay (closes 17/5/23)
• Senior Project Manager (closes 18/5/23)
• Bluewater Swim School Instructor (closes 22/5/23)
• Multipurpose Officer Parks & Gardens (closes 23/5/23)
For a position description and to apply online, visit 
www.colacotway.vic.gov.au or contact Human Resources on 5232 9529.

We’re recruiting

An Unscheduled Council meeting will be held on: 
Date: Wednesday 17 May 2023 
Time: 4pm 
Venue: COPACC (95 – 97 Gellibrand Street, Colac) 
The sole purpose of the Unscheduled Council meeting will be to 
consider the following item: 
- Community Care Review
Copies of the agenda will be available on Council’s website today 
Friday 12 May 2023. 
Written questions may be submitted by 5pm Monday prior. Please 
note, as per the Governance Rules of Colac Otway Shire Council, 
only questions related to the agenda for the Unscheduled Council 
meeting will be responded to. The Unscheduled Council meeting will 
be livestreamed to the public via Council’s You Tube channel (search 
Colac Otway Shire Council at www.youtube.com)
Anne Howard
Chief Executive Officer

Unscheduled Council meeting

Have Your Say

Council has identified the Elliminyt Wetlands Project as a 
key infrastructure investment needed to facilitate residential 
land provision in the Elliminyt area.
The project outcomes will manage, control and improve the 
quality of storm water in the Elliminyt catchment.
The site is located on Irrewillipe Road between Hart, Ballagh 
and Armstrong streets. The grant will enable Council to make 
improvements to the functionality of the existing basin and 
create new wetlands. This will also help to unlock about 70 
hectares of residential land for future development immediately 
upstream of the basin.
Community members are invited to provide feedback on the 
Elliminyt Wetlands Project and draft concept design via an online 
feedback form – visit Council’s website and search ‘Elliminyt 
Wetlands’.
Hard copies of the survey are also available at Council’s 
Customer Service Centres in Colac (2-6 Rae Street) and Apollo 
Bay (GORVIC – 100 Great Ocean Road).
Questions and comments are welcome and can be forwarded 
via email to inq@colacotway.vic.gov.au or by phoning Council on 
(03) 5232 9400.
Council has received grant monies of $3 million from the 
Victorian Government from the Regional Infrastructure Fund 
and $1.2 million from the Federal Government Local Road and 
Community Infrastructure Fund to  upgrade the existing storm 
water retarding basin.


